
 

 

1st Floor, 145 Kensington Church Street, London, W8 7LP 
Registered in England and Wales No: 109174470 

 

Thurrock Power Limited  
1st Floor 

145 Kensington Church Street 
London W8 7LP 

 
 
 

Ref: EN010092 
14 December 2022 

Sent via e-mail to NSIP.applications@hse.gov.uk  

Dear HSE 

The Thurrock Flexible Generation Plant Development Consent Order 2022 (“the DCO”) – Non-Material Change 
(“NMC”) Application 

The DCO was made on 16 February 2022 for the benefit of Thurrock Power Limited (“TPL”), consenting up to 620MW 
(gross rated electrical output) of gas fired reciprocating engines and 150MW (net rated electrical output) of battery 
storage for up to four hours duration. 

The currently consented battery output and duration (i.e., up to 150MW at four hours duration) results in a capacity 
of 600MWh. The NMC relates solely to the battery element of the project and would allow TPL to deliver any output 
between 150MW and 600MW while still resulting in 600MWh of capacity (e.g., 600MW for one hour; 300MW for 
two hours). No other changes are proposed as part of the NMC. 

The proposed changes comprise “non-material amendments” under the Planning Act 2008 and The Infrastructure 
Planning (Changes to, and Revocation of, Development Consent Orders) Regulations 2011 (as amended). Further 
information regarding the proposed changes is set out in the application statement that has been submitted with 
the NMC application. 

TPL has agreed a list of consultees for the NMC application, of which your organisation is one. 

Please find enclosed formal notice of the NMC application, which provides details about how to view the application 
documents and how to make a representation. 

With apologies, our intention had been to consult HSE when we submitted the NMC in October 2022. It has come to 
our attention that HSE were omitted from the list. Please accept our apologies and disregard the consultation 
deadline of 25 November 2022 in the enclosed notice. If HSE wish to make a representation, then this should be 
done by Friday 27 January 2023. 

Yours faithfully,  

 Thurrock Power Limited 




